
 

Season Greetings 
Welcome to Myall River Camp – a perfect 
place to connect with nature, family and 
friends. Thanks for joining us at this special 
time of year. Best wishes to all for a very 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Camp life 
We have been busy on initiatives to make 
your stay at MRC more enjoyable. 

• Upgraded Riverfront Sites 
Our 27 prime riverfront sites have been 
upgraded with their own shade cloth 
with fire pits also available if required. 
Available from the bottom office, a $50 
deposit is required on collection of the 
fire pit, fully refundable on return. 

• Online Bookings 
Online bookings have been successfully 
introduced for our prime riverfront sites 
giving you the chance to plan and book 
ahead. The rest of park still operates on 
a first come, first served basis for those 
wanting the flexibility. 

• Campfire Kits 
Our fire starter buckets will also be 
available for $5 which includes kindling, 
fire starters, matches and paper you 
even get to keep the bucket. We have 
bags of wood for $15 from both check in 
areas. 

Park Activities 
Activities in the park for December and 
January for both children and adults: 

• 24th December: 8am  
Christmas Eve Pancakes with caretakers 
for the children. Optional gold coin 
donation 

• 24th December: 4 – 5pm  
Adult Happy Hour with the caretakers - 
please bring a chair, some beverages 
and nibblies will be provided. 

• 24th December: Dusk 
There will be a visit from the jolly man 
himself. He will come around the park to 
wish everyone a Merry Christmas.  

• 28th December: 4pm  
Damper Cooking Competition – we will 
have a local person from Roasted Bean 
Café and Silk Hairdressing to judge the 
competition along with Peoples’ Choice. 
Dampers must be cooked at your 
campsite and brought to the caretakers 
area in bottom of the park by 4pm. Think 
of a name for your damper and register. 
This is all subject to Fire Restrictions - if 
there is a total fire ban we will 
reschedule.  

• 29th December: 10am  
Plaster Painting and rock painting for the 
children at the caretakers area in the 
bottom of park. 

• 1st – 26th January: [office hours] 
Colouring competition. Colouring entries 
can be picked up and returned to the 
office.  
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Park Rules 
ENTRY 
• Entry stickers must be displayed on 

passenger side of windscreen. 
• Check in from 1pm and check out no 

later than 12 noon. 
• Please observe all signage. 
• No damage to vegetation or park 

property. 
• No pets allowed. 
• No drones to be used. 

IMPORTANT FIRE RULES  
• If a total Fire Ban is imposed in NSW, 

campfires will not be permitted at MRC. 
Your co-operation is appreciated in 
keeping us all safe. 

• Given the bushfires across the State, it is 
imperative that any fires within the park 
are contained in fire pits.  
NO FIRE PIT = NO FIRE 

• Fires will not be permitted on the 
ground, so please bring your own fire pit. 
Please do not bring in pallets that have 
not had the nails taken out.  

• No glass or cans in fireplaces. 
• No fires in front of poles on the 

riverfront. 

ROADS 
• 10km speed limit – walking pace. 
• No irresponsible driving, burnouts or 

bush bashing. 
• No unregistered or noisy vehicles or 

toys. 

CAMPSITES 
• Campsites must not exceed 10m X 10m. 
• Beware of falling branches. 
• Caravans and campers must park with 

drawbar away from river. 
• Sites must be kept clean and tidy and on 

departure, rubbish removed and placed 
in correct bins. 

NOISE 
• No drunken behaviour or excessive 

noise at any time. 
• Please respect our 10pm noise curfew. 
• Generators are at caretaker’s discretion. 

Limit use from 10am–1pm & 5pm–8pm. 

GROUPS 
• Management reserves the right to refuse 

entry and may insist on a bond on 
groups/clubs (subject to behaviour, 
returnable on exit). 

 

Thank you 
Once again thank you for joining us. Please 
feel encouraged to take part in the 
activities we have on offer.   

We hope you embrace the beautiful 
natural environment of MRC and all the 
benefits it offers for a truly relaxing holiday 
break. 

Best wishes 
Cheryl, Vince and Family  
Caretakers 
0409 836 828 

PLEASE BE AWARE: A dingo project is in place in the area which is sponsored by the NSW Government and Toronga Zoo.  
Local dingoes are now wearing trackers so if you see one, it is not a domestic dog. Please do not approach them or feed them. 


